
Project 316 Audio Player Distribution 

Plans to distribute another round of Project 316 
audio players will be taking place soon, but we are 

not quite sure how 
getting the audio 
players into the hands 
of Hmong believers is 
going to go. The 
logistics of delivering 
them due to restric-
tions that various 
governments have 
made will make it 
difficult. The travel 
restrictions will prevent 
some of our ministry 

team members from picking up the players and 
delivering them to their particular designation. And 

these restrictions currently prevent any plans for a 
trip into southeast Asia, which is a great dis-
appointment. But this doesn’t mean that our ministry 
stops.   

Biking 

One of the many blessings we have is that we can be 
involved in the Hmong community here in Lancaster 
County, PA. A couple of months ago an organized 
bike ride was started within the church’s men’s 
group. It’s a great opportunity for connecting with 

This and That

Zeek i sms

Most Hmong farm fields are located in remote places up in the mountains.
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Hebrews 10:24-25  

And let us consider 
how we may spur one 

another on toward 
love and good deeds. 

Let us not give up 
meeting together, as 
some are in the habit 
of  doing, but let us 

encourage one 
another-and all the 
more as you see the 
Day approaching.  

 

Prayer Requests 
Please pray for... 

The logistics of  delivering 
the next round of  Project 
316 audio players into 
southeast Asia. 

The economic downturn 
that has impacted our 
Hmong brothers and 
sisters in southeast Asia 
as well.  Most of  them are 
already l iving at the 
poverty level and are 
suffering even more.   

The health and safety of  
our Hmong brothers and 
sisters during this time of  
uncertainty. 

others and getting a little 
exercise at the same time. The 
biggest challenge is that it starts 
off in the early morning due to 
the hot summer weather.  

Zoom Meetings 

The men’s group has also 
initiated a group Bible study via 
Zoom. It is a joy to be part of 
this study.  Being involved in 
discipleship and studying the 
Bible with others is something 
that all believers should enjoy 
doing. Most local churches have 
small group Bible studies, but if 
yours doesn’t, start one up! It is 
one of the best ways to study the 
Word of God and get to know 
others. We certainly need others 
to help us grow in our faith. 
Each one of us has been given 
spiritual gifts. But you can’t put 
spiritual gifts into practice 
unless you are actively involved 
in the body of Christ.   

Despite the inconveniences of 
the days in which we live, 
ministry still goes on, and we 
are extremely thankful that God 
has enabled us to have a 
ministry within the Hmong body 
of Christ both in southeast Asia 
and in the community in which 
we live. Thank you so much for 
your love and prayers that allow 
us to do what we do. 

God bless, 
  Mike, Sonja, Sinjin,  
and Mikaela Zeek
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